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3 February 2009
A FLUSHING SUCCESS IN PORTAFERRY AS THEY BAG IT AND BIN IT
As construction work continues on upgrading wastewater services in the Portaferry area, Northern Ireland Water (NI Water) has teamed up with Councillor Joe Boyle and local residents to educate the public on the dangers of flushing inappropriate items down the toilet. 
Through the combined efforts of NI Water and Councillor Joe Boyle, around 4,000 leaflets have been delivered to homes in the area to increase awareness of the issue.

Martin Gillen, Project Manager for the Portaferry Wastewater Treatment works, explains:
“The sewage system in Northern Ireland was only designed to cope with human waste and small volumes of toilet roll. Other items such as cotton buds, nappies, and baby wipes which people flush down the toilet can cause major blockages at pumping stations and have the potential to flood properties.”
Martin adds:  “We are delighted that local councillor Joe Boyle is playing an active role in educating the public on the benefits of disposing of their waste in a bin. This will assist in improving the efficiency of the new wastewater system in Portaferry which is on schedule for completion in spring 2009.

Ards Councillor Joe Boyle commented:  “This is just one example of the benefits of cooperation between local representatives and NI Water working with and for the people of Portaferry. 
“I will continue to work closely with NI Water as work at the sea front and Deerpark Road continues and I would like to thank NI Water for their considerate approach to the community during the scheme.  

 “It is important that we all collectively work with together to ensure that the project continues on schedule and respect the requests of NI Water and their contractors BSG Civil Engineering.
Almost £5.3 million has been invested in upgrading the sewerage infrastructure in Portaferry. This investment will accommodate a future population of up to 5,300, while improving the water quality of local sea waters. 
NI Water aims to complete the work as quickly as possible and would like to thank the public for their continued patience.
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NOTES TO EDITORS

Improving our Water:

· The programme of works is scheduled for completion in spring 2009.

· An investment of £174 million together with £110 million Public Private Partnership investment in water treatment, storage and mains improvements will improve compliance with strict EU drinking water quality standards to 99.77% by 2009.  
· By 2009, NIW aims to halve interruptions to customer supply exceeding 12 hours.

· Leakage will be reduced by a further 20% by 2010 – which gives an overall reduction of 50% in leakage levels since 2001.
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